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Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of San Marino
29 October 2014

Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia very warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of San Marino to its second UPR. We thank San Marino for their work in preparing the report and also for the additional information provided today. 

Estonia notes with appreciation that San Marino has become a party to nearly all the core international human rights instruments and intends to fully cooperate with the special procedures of the Human Rights Council through the standing invitation. However, we note with concern the lack of reporting to treaty bodies and hope for positive steps taken in this regard before the next UPR. 
Since the last UPR, San Marino has made progress in the area of human rights. Among others, we commend the ratifications by San Marino of the Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genocide, the Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, especially Women and Children of the Convention against Transnational Organized Crime (Palermo protocol), and the ratification of the Optional Protocols to Convention on the Rights of the Child (CRC) on the involvement of children in armed conflict (OP-CRC-AC) and the sale of children, child prostitution and child pornography (OP-CRC-SC) in 2011. In this respect, Estonia would like to call on the Government of San Marino to revise the law “Regulation and Discipline of Military Corps“ which provide that, in the exceptional circumstances of a general mobilization, all San Marino citizens from 16 to 60 years of age may be called up to serve in the military, and withdraw clause b) of the declaration made upon ratification of the OP-CRC-AC.
We take this opportunity to note with appreciation the fact that the protection of women’s rights and the promotion of their role in society is a key priority for San Marino’s national policy. Taking into account the fact that the reports and requests for help in cases of violence against women are increasing, Estonia encourages San Marino to continue with its efforts, especially through the activities of the Authority for Equal Opportunities.
We further highlight the need to introduce a freedom of information law in the country in accordance with international standards.

Estonia would like to recommend to the Government of San Marino: 
· to decriminalize defamation and place it under the Civil Code;

· to fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court, to ratify the Kampala Amendments to the Rome Statute on the crime of aggression and to accede to the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court.

We would like to wish the delegation of San Marino a successful review meeting.

Thank you!
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